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Term 2, Week 11, 2020 
Thursday 25th June 2020 
Dear parents, caregivers, pupils and friends of the school, Kia Ora.  
 

Our School Cross-Country results 
 

Congratulations to all our cross country runners who competed well and all 
deserved the ice block the PTA shouted them. Special thanks to Mr Boyle and Room 
11 for creating an exciting and challenging course and helping to run a great event. 
A big thank you to our PTA for a scrummy treat day, filled with hot sausages and a 
few sweet favourites.  

Paengaroa School Cross Country Results 1st- 4th place getters  
Y 6 Boys Hayden Williamson, James Matthews, Jimmy Crawford, Hunter Harris 

Y 6 Girls Ava Forgie, Alecia Cameron, Kyah Hauraki, Mia Sexton           

Y5 Boys        Jack Waterhouse, Isaia Tibble, Tai Haggart, Fletcher Vaughan   

Y5 Girls Grace Fowler, Eden Forgie, Mia Batten, Penny Lyford    

Y4 Boys Cody Roberts, Miles Rowland, Nixon Belcher, Noah Nathan   

Y4 Girls Briar Fowler, Karlya McMeeking, Amber Cleaver, Emma Thomas  

Yr 3 Boys   Kian Webber, Kohen Newdick, Michael Matthews, Zayd Vercoe 

Yr 3 Girls   Bailey Batten, Ella Parton, Sithuki Gammlassage, Anmol Kaur  

Yr 2 Boys   Mathyas Hahn, Blake Dixon, Tate Ahomiro, Joel Bowyer 

Yr 2 Girls   Chloe Lochhead, Blake Vaughan, Madison Gloyn, Summer Clifton 

Yr 1 Boys Ryan Parton, Malachi Tibble, Luca Daysh, Rueben Fraser 

Yr 1 Girls Bella Forgie, Mia Bryce, Mihitaurangi Anaru, Keira Cheetham    

Term2:  15 April– 2nd July 
Staff only Day on 3rd July 2020 
Term 3: 20 July 2020 - 25th September 
2020.  Bruce at Principals Conference 
14th Sept to 18th Sept 2020 (Melbourne) 
Maybe? 
Term 4: 2 October  - 15th December 
2020 
Staff Only Day on the 23rd October  
Labour Day 26th October. 
Term 4 Prize Giving, Friday 5th 
December (to be confirmed). 

Dates to remember 

 25th June—Mid Year Reports sent 

home today.  

 Parent Interviews will not take place, 

but school reports will happen for mid 

year. Parents can arrange for a parent 

teacher meeting  if they would like to 

discuss any  concerns. 

 1st July—Whanau meeting. 3.30pm 

 2nd July—Term 2 ends because 3rd 

July is staff only day. 

 3rd July—Staff only day  

 20th July -Term 3 begins 

 27th July—BOT meeting at 6.30pm. 

 14th August—PTA annual Disco. 

Reminders: 

 Please check out the Paengaroa School facebook page for updates - don’t forget to 
‘like’ our facebook page. 

We would like to welcome Rachel King as our new Room 1 teacher due to roll 
growth.  She will  be starting in Term 3.  A few children from Room 2 will be    
receiving letters about moving to Room 1 next term.  We are arranging for these 
children to meet Ms King for a couple of sessions mid next week to help with 
transition.  The children shifting rooms will receive a letter shortly.  
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Kupu o te Wiki  is: HŌngoingoi 

This means “the 2nd month of the Maori New 

Year” 

Last week's Kupu o te Wiki was Ngā hākari 

means “Celebration” 

He wero: (A Challenge). 

Challenge yourself to Kōrero Māori every day at home. 

Kupu o te Wiki 

Word of the Week 
Kupu (word) English 

HŌngoingoi the 2nd 

month of 

the Maori 

 

 

 

 

Hoiho 

13251 

Weka     7249 

Kiwi     8032 

Tui       7981 

House points Principal’s Award   
Congratulations to Ella Rohloff in Room 11.  Ella          
has had a fantastic return from lockdown.  She has     
seamlessly adapted to the new learning programme in  
Room 11 and is displaying mature leadership potential.  Ella was            

a fantastic leader at our recent Cross Country. Well Done Ella.  

Advanced Notification: Yr 5 and 6 Camp 26th to 28th    

August. Costs below. 

School Camp costs: Year 5 pupils cost is $195.00 and the Year 

6 Pupils is $225.00. Camp payments can be made directly into 

the school’s bank account in smaller installments. Please code 

any camp payments with child’s name and reference “Camp”. 

The Year 5 and 6 children have now started selling              

chocolate for fundraising. 

Chocolate Sales 2020: The PTA ladies felt and agreed that it 

was safe to send the kids out to sell chocolate. 
The Yr 5 and 6 pupils will get first chance at selling chocolate for their camp fees.  

The children have a carry box of 36 assorted Whittaker bars of Chocolate.  Once sold the children must return the 

$72 to school before they can be issued a second box to sell. The children raise $25.20 towards their camp costs for 

every box of chocolate bars they sell. 

When selling Chocolates, remember: 

1. Let mum and dad know where you are going to sell them. 

2. Stick to the street (s) you were going to  visit. 

3. Use good manners. 

4. Don’t go out in the dark. 

5. Only supply chocolate once you have the money. 

6. Be very careful with the chocolates and money.  It is not yours, it is the schools. 

7. One idea is to get Mum and Dad to sell the chocolate to workmates at work. 

$2.00 per Block 



Congratulations to this weeks Duffy Caught Being Good recipients: 

Room 2  Rueben Fraser—for a positive attitude towards reading. 

Room 3  Rawinia Davies—for making great progress as an independent writer.                                      

Room 4  Blake Vaughan —for doing an amazing job presenting our video. Showcasing our junior school. 

Room 6   Malachi Pickett—for settling in so well to room 6.  Keep up the great attitude.  

Room 7 Darius Hamilton—for always being enthusiastic about improving his general knowledge.             

  He is  very keen to share this with his peers. Always volunteers answers to questions.   

Room 8  Emma Thomas—for another fantastic homework poster, that has a logo, slogan, facts and              

  pictures. 

Room 10   Tawhai Polamalu—for consistently courteous and considerate , independent work. Strives for                  

  improvement and success. 

Room 11  Vance Ehau—for tremendous improvement in all areas. Especially on task concentration and     

  focus. Well done! 

Useful Information 

Please do not order directly                          

from Golliwogs.  

Lunch Order Price List    

Mince & Cheese Pie          $3.00 

Barbecue Pork Roll          $3.00 

Chicken Wrap                    $3.00 

American Hot Dog            $3.00 

Toasted Sandwich            $3.00 

(Ham & Cheese)                

Pizza Bread                        $2.50 

Sausage Roll                       $2.00 

Savoury Pie                        $2.00    

Cinnamon Doughnut       $2.00 

Rio Frutti                             $2.00 

(Orange, blackcurrant or Mango) 

Free Sports Equipment! Yummy Stickers. 

Please keep collecting these all year.  The Yummy Fruit Company run a 

promotion every year for schools to receive free sports gear.  You could 

help us by buying  apples with the “yummy” stickers on them from New 

World, Pak n Save and Four Square stores.  The more stickers we collect 

the more sports equipment we are able to  receive.  Sticker 

charts online at https://www.yummyfruit.co.nz/schools/   

Thank you.  Gill Saunders.                                               

Change to after school  arrangements:                                   

If the usual after school transport arrangements              

change please send your child with a note or ring           

the office before 2.45 pm. 

School Timetable 

School starts 8.55 

Morning tea 10.40 

Lunch 12.30 

School finishes 2.55 

Change of details: 

It would assist us greatly if you 

could please advise the school 

office if you have a change of          

address, phone number or email 

address. 

PTA Raffle—$1 per ticket 

Paengaroa PTA are putting together a raffle             

basket/s. 

Please can we have donations of non-perishable goodies. 

The more donations we receive, the more draws we will 

have. 

Tickets are $1 each and are available from the school office. 

The raffle will be drawn on Thursday 2nd July 

2020. 

Afternoon Milker Required 
We are looking for a milker for 
5-6 afternoon milkings per 
week from July 2020 in 
Maketu. 2:00pm start.  If you 
are interested, please phone 
Amy on 027 243 2678 
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Paengaroa School Cross Country Photos 


